FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE THE EVERGREEN STATE COLLEGE August 5, 1969 FROM: DICK NICHOLS, DIRECTOR INFORMATION SERVICES 753-7500

A check for \$756,336, covering The Evergreen State College's share of costs for extending City of Olympia water and sewage facilities to the newly-developing campus, was presented by college president Charles J. McCann to Mayor Neil McKay at today's weekly meeting of the City Commission.

Under terms of a contract between the city and the new college, initial water will be supplied to the campus northwest of Olympia by June 1, 1970, and sewage facilities will be extended to the site by June 1, 1971. Design work for the utilities extensions is expected to begin immediately.

Meanwhile, college officials are studying plans for developing utilities facilities on the campus. Construction work for utility distribution systems, internal roadways, sidewalks and campus lighting is expected to begin in the late spring or early summer of 1970.

Initial site clearing work for the library and college activities buildings, central mall, parking areas and the main entrance road to the interior campus is nearly completed. Bids will be issued soon on a project calling for excavations for the library and college activities buildings, grading of the mall and service roads to the library and activities buildings, further work on the entrance roadway, plus some drainage facilities.

Construction of the library will begin next January, with work on the activities building, residence halls, lecture hall and central heating plant to follow during the spring of 1970.

非非非非非